

PAC Meeting March 9th
6:30 Zoom
Carmen, Tracy, Suzanne, David, Dana, Sara L, Sarah

Adopt minutes from Feb meeting

Motion by Carmen seconded by Tracy

Sara L. presented next fundraising campaign: Epicure
all paper work will be ready for April 11th and back to school for April 22. Payment via cheque or cash, with a 40% kick back to PAC. Sounds well organized and all are excited

Principal's Report:

- Gym of Rock: was a success, good bonding for students. Thanks to PAC for sponsoring
- PROD day March 11- am will be with Molly Cooperman and learning re: outdoor ed. in afternoon each teacher is working on areas of interest
- Silverbacks coming to school on March 16th. 10 players will be playing with Mr. J class and then reading with K/1 class
- Art starts: putting on plays again and SAW was 2 performances booked (April and May)
- 2 new students this week- Welcome
- Dana McEwan's position has increased from 0.6 to 0.9
- Temporary position closed today for Grade 1/2 teacher

Treasurers Report:

- Attached- large expense was Gym of Rock, income from hot lunch forms
- Upcoming: Pizza hot lunch

PAC Report:

- Hot lunch next week: Pizza, has been ordered, Tracy will make cookies, and Monica has made labels
- Soup Day- was a success and kids loved it, Carmen would like to have another one and think about incorporating garden boxes and planting some root veggies to increase excitement for students. Carmen would like to do another soup day on April 14th.
- Dana and Carmen attended staff meeting today, asked about Vernon Science Centre field trip. Received well with teachers. It will be an approx \$2,000.00 commitment and we have May 30 and May 31 booked for the school. Carmen proposed a motion to approve the expense, Suzanne seconded it and all were in agreement.
- Spring teacher contribution: teachers would rather have sit spots, a wagon, and watercolour paints and paper instead of picnic table for playground. A motion was set forward to approve paints and wagon, it was approved by all. PAC will investigate to see how much sit spots would cost and discuss at next meeting
- Reading Program: starting with parents coming in to read with student. Leah will be doing a session for those interested in April
- School Assemblies- will this happen again soon? David seems optimistic that will be able to have one in April.
- Taco in Bag hot lunch on fro April 27th- Carmen will work with Leona to get food ordered.
- Year end- Waterslide- Suzanne will find out cost and hopefully book a day with David
- Tracy raised concerns with report card system: The first formal report on students in late February, and this doesn't leave much time to help our kids out if there are delays reported. How do we, as a PAC express concern with reporting method? How do we change the first reporting term from goal setting to a formal report? David will express thoughts to school board and advised to express thoughts to DPAC.

Motion to adjourn made by Carmen, seconded by Tracy
Next meeting April 6th at Library hopefully